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Bhutan welcomes the delegation of Philippines to the 4th UPR Cycle and thanks the delegation for the comprehensive report. We note with appreciation the significant progress achieved since its last review.

We commend the Philippines for its efforts in implementing its human rights obligations such as through the establishment of the National Mechanism for Reporting and Follow-up (NMRF) and the National Recommendations Tracking Database (NRTD). 

We welcome the steps taken to promote the right to education, such as the adoption of the Basic Education Development Plan 2030 that establishes long term priorities. We also welcome the allocation of the highest national budget to the education sector.

In the spirit of friendship, Bhutan recommends the following:

1. To further strengthen the human rights mechanisms through capacity building; and
2. To implement the Education Development Plan effectively

Thank you.
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